
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

MINNEHA TOWNSHIP 
Sedgwick County, Kansas 

Regular Meeting 
April 8, 2024 

256 N Greenwich 
Wichita, Kansas 

 
 

1. The meeting was called to order by Carlson at 5:30 p.m. 
Present were Paula Crook, Clerk; Chris Carlson, Treasurer; Township Residents; 
Township employee.  Marc Miller is travelling for his deployment today and not 
available to attend remotely. 

2.  After a review of the minutes of the March 11, 2024 meeting, Carlson asked if there was 
a motion to approve the minutes.  A motion was made by Crook with a second by 
Carlson to approve the minutes.  Crook and Carlson voted to approve the minutes.  
Motion carried 2-0. 

3. Township Auditing Board 
The beginning balance in the accounts is $599,090.09.  There were disbursements of 
$114,908.71 and receipts of $65,590.21 leaving an ending balance of $549,771.59.  Tree 
work is being done in the Crestview mile.  The Township purchased another mower.  
Road projects are beginning.  Carlson asked for a motion to approve the treasurer’s 
report. There was a motion by Crook with a second by Carlson.  Crook and Carlson voted 
to approve the report.  Motion carried 2-0. 

4. Board of Highway Commissioner / Road Overseer Report 
Carlson stated he is waiting on the schedule for work to be started on projects that have 
signed bids for Andale and APAC. There are projects scheduled for January through 
May.  Carlson will begin looking at the second half projects in April and May.  

5. Old Business – 
St. Cloud – there is nothing new known 
Villas II – there is no change in their quest for the roads to be made public 
Sidewalk Project – on hold 

6. New Business –  
There is new decorum for the Minneha Township meetings in regard to the public 
discussions after the meetings.  Carlson made a motion to limit each speaker to 3 minutes 
in order that the meeting can focus on necessary items and agendas.  Crook made a 
second to the motion.  Carlson and Crook voted to approve the motion.  Motion carried, 
2-0.    

7. Adjournment – Carlson asked for a motion to adjourn.  A motion was made by Crook 
with a second by Carlson to adjourn the meeting at 5:35 p.m.  Crook and Carlson 
approved the motion, 2-0. 

 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

8. The next scheduled meeting is Monday, May 13, 2024 at 5:30 p.m., 256 N Greenwich, 
Wichita, KS  
 
 
Submitted by 
Paula Crook, Clerk 
Public Comments 
Resident Johnson from East Meadows I presented the board with a copy of the votes 
from that HOA’s annual meeting regarding the removal of the islands in the cul-de-sacs.  
The vote represented residents approved removal of the islands from Brookline, Wakanda 
Court, Wentworth and Hermitage.   There is no approval for the work on Cascades. 
 
Resident Harrington from Crest Ridge reported that the crown on Crest Ridge is bubbling 
and cracking and the concrete at the entrance to the area has problems.  Carlson will 
check the roads.  Resident was informed that there is a list of projects on the Township 
website.   
 
Resident DeLong inquired about the project on Richfield at Bellaire and Pawnee.  There 
will be a 2” topping applied on Richfield and Crest.  There is a subgrade failure on Clay 
and Pawnee that will be addressed. 
 
Comments Ended 5:44 p.m. 

 


